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Rep. Doc Hastings

Chairman, House Natural Resources Committee
1324 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Rep. Ed Markey

Ranking Member, House Natural Resources Committee
1329 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Hastings and Ranking Member Markey,

A letter that arrived this morning from Greenpeace, addressed to you both and copied to the
members of the Natural Resources Committee, raises serious questions about the conduct of
Indur Goklany, the Assistant Director of Programs, Science and Technology Policy at the
Department of the Interior. I write to urge you both to organize a hearing as soon as possible.

As the letter explains, a recently publicized budget for the Heartland Institute — a conservative
organization that exists to influence government climate and environmental policies — lists Dr.
Goklany as receiving $1,000 per month to write a chapter on “Economics and Policy” for a
Heartland-funded book on climate science. As the Greenpeace letter points out, employees of
federal agencies are specifically warned not to take payment from outside organizations,
particularly for “teaching, speaking and writing that relates to [their] official duties.”

We do not know whether Dr. Goklany received the money he was apparently promised by the
Heartland Institute. Nor do we know whether other Interior Department employees have been
offered, or accepted, similar arrangements with other organizations that seek to influence federal
policy. For that matter, we do not know what confidential information Dr. Goklany may have
shared with Heartland officials in the course of negotiating his payment agreements. These
questions need answers, and our Committee has a unique responsibility to find those answers.

Please advise me whether the Committee will hold a hearing on these issues through Adam
Sarvana in my office at (202) 225-2435. Thank you both for your attention to this urgent matter.

Respectfully,

Rep. Rail M. Grijalva

Ranking Member, Subcghmittee on National Parks, Forests and Public Lands




